

Frowell Times

Christmas 2011

Find us on the Web at: www.trowell.org.uk Motto: "Independence and Self Help

The Official Newsletter of **Trowell Parish Council**

This edition of your newsletter contains information about the forthcoming Christmas event. This event marks the culmination of the year's celebrations to mark the 60th anniversary of the Festival of Britain. All of the events have been a tremendous success, due in no short measure to the tremendous efforts made by the Festival of Britain committee. Please do come along and support this popular festive event.

Graham fockwood, Editor

Update on the Brox- the ultimate decision on that formal applications towe Core Strategy for any strategic sites will be for permission to build Housing

here was a presentation at the September CAT meeting to support the consultation on Broxtowe Borough Council's strategy for new housing development over the next 17 Trowell vears. Many residents were present and there was a well- inhow the people of Staple- for ford will respond,



formed question and an- made by Broxtowe Bor- progress with the housswer session. Since then ough Council. So what ing strategy and any rethe Parish Council's re- happens next? The final lated planning applicasponse to the consulta- Broxtowe Core Strategy tions, as and when we are tion is to oppose any pro- is expected to be pub- able. posed housing develop- lished in January 2012, ment in Trowell, specifi- followed by submission cally the Field Farm es- and examination in the tate. However, we cannot spring/summer, with forhave any influence on mal adoption expected December and Therefore it is possible

on sites will be submitted by developers in 2013. NO planning applications have yet been submitted, therefore we do not know exactly what the proposed buildings will look like. However the Parish Council will receive copies of any applications and will be able to submit its opinions. We will keep you informed of

1

LUXURY BED & BREAKFAST ROMANTIC WEDDINGS & RECEPTIONS

Tailored To Your Desire in our new venue

Exclusively for you and your guests on your Special Day







SWANCAR FARM COUNTRY HOUSE WEDDING VENUE

is a beautifully renovated barn conversion in a secluded countryside setting in Trowell Moor, Nottingham, with rolling fields, wonderful wildlife, landscaped gardens and a welcoming atmosphere. It is available to hire for your Ceremony/Wedding Breakfast & Evening Reception and we can adapt the layout, set the theme, light the candles and provide you with the perfect backdrop for your special day and for the sole privacy of you and your guests.

We cater for small to larger parties and will work with you to achieve a day for you to treasure and in keeping with your budget.

Please call us for more information or visit our website

E: info@swancarfarmcountryhouse.com

PRIVATE DINING, FUNCTIONS & CORPORATE MEETINGS WITH GOOD FOOD & BAR ALSO AVAILABLE

T: 0115 9306528 M: 07794 048712

WWW.SWANCARFARMCOUNTRYHOUSE.COM



When the time comes ...

Honour Your Pet's Memory Through Cremation

We offer peace of mind for your pet's final journey ...

INDIVIDUAL PET CREMATION SERVICE

- Ashes returned within 24-48 hours Tailored to suit your needs
- Affordable prices
 Adults and Children welcome in our private 'Farewell Room'

t: 0115 9441047 m: 07980 486715 www.forgetmenottpc.co.uk

SWANCAR FARM, TROWELL MOOR, NOTTINGHAM. NG9 3PQ



The lights are to go Opencasting in Trowell Trowell Parish Council back on in Trowell!



Christmas. uplighter have been chosen to "triangulate" the village in this first phase of the project. Then over the following 12 months a further 6 sites will be added to the display, tivities.

debted to its who has worked closely extend the workings. with the relevant depart- This could result in years this happy could be achieved.

s of the date of this welcomes new members he Parish Council is A article no applica- The Parish Council is pleased to confirm tion for opencasting in Trowell has been re- come four new members. ceived. However, British After the decision by Coal has been sinking John Bryant and Steve test bore holes on the Hallam to stand down at land they would like to the elections last May, mine.

that at least four highway pear to be in a strong po- and Mrs Margaret Birkitt trees will be lit around sition to oppose this de- (for personal reasons), Trowell in time for this velopment, and we ur- the The first 4 gently need people to were co-opted onto the sites to receive their come forward and give council:

installations of their time to organise •



ready for the 2012 fes- opposition to these plans. History shows us that once permission has been The Parish Council is in- obtained to work the County land, then subsequent Councillor Ken Rigby, submissions are made to

ments at the County of disruption, noise, in-Council to ensure that creased traffic and the outcome desecration of our coun- The council would like to tryside. like to be part of a cam- ling contributions made paign against this devel- over the years by the deopment then please con- parting councillors, and tact the Parish Council, wish them all the best for who will facilitate the the future. formation of an action group.

I delighted to welfollowed by the resigna-At present we do not ap-tions of Mr Keith Birkitt following

- Councillor David Kilby
- Councillor Helen **Baxter**
- Councillor Rob McWilliam
- Councillor Philip Singer



Festival of Britain Village 1951 Motto: "Independence and Self Help"

If you would place on record the ster-



Football Focus

Trowell Under 18s, who finished third in their league last year, would like to invite you to watch them play their home matches at Pit Lane.

The home match in November is a cup game on Sunday 20th November, against either Sherwood or Attenborough Colts. The kick-off is usually at 10.30.

Fixtures are on our website, www.trowellfc.co.uk, which is regularly updated with fixtures and results.

You are invited to join us and watch the team in action, where refreshments will be available.

We look forward to seeing you there.





The Friends of Trowell School was founded in 1994, and is a small volunteer group made up of parents and carers that get together to raise funds for our school. We organise funpacked events for the benefit of the Trowell C of E School community.

You may have been to one of our events.

Summer fairs, sports challenges, fun runs, magic shows, talent shows, discos, craft events...there is a long, long list of activities we are involved in

Through the fundraising efforts of the Friends of Trowell School, the school has been able to:

Buy many books, games and other resources to support the children's learning.

Offer bursaries to pupils for residential trips.

Contribute to the new curtains in the school hall, and most recently buy a brand new projector.

Over the years, the Friends of Trowell School really have added value to the life of the school.

BUT

The current Friends of Trowell School committee has raised thousands of pounds in its term in office and the officers now wish to step down. Whilst there is a lot of goodwill to Friends of Trowell School, and support at events, nobody wishes to take office... perhaps you can help?



If you feel you have time to support our work and could commit to attend a few meetings a year, we would really like to hear from you. You may be a former pupil, have had children and grandchildren at the school in the past, or simply be interested in school life — whatever your connection, we would love to hear from you.



Sporting Summer Fair

If you would like to discuss any time you can offer — as a treasurer, chair, or vice-chair — we would be delighted to hear from you on 0115 932 1974.

Under Fives' Play Equipment Update – October 2011.

Funding towards this project has been secured through the Parish Hall Long Term **Projects**



has placed the order tinghamshire to install new under Council's fives' play equipment in provement Scheme & a the parish hall play park. grant provided by Cllr. The pre-school scheme Rigby in his capacity as consists of a slide, cradle County Councillor. "bikey swings & a springer", along with all It is hoped the works will the necessary safety sur- be completed by late facing. This project has 2011/early 2012, weather been a long-term goal for permitting. Further prothe Parish Council after gress reports will follow. the successful refurbishment of the park's equipment for older children.

he Parish Council Fund, a grant from Not-County Local Im-

Trowell the Movies, Friday 13 January, 3:30 - 5:00 pm at school

riends of Trowell School are holding an event at school soon to demonstrate the benefit of their work and. along with the school's governing body, would like to invite you to an afternoon at the movies.....

Drop in and meet the Friends of **Trowell** School and members of the school's governing body as they celebrate with lots of pupils, staff and carers, who raised enough funds recently to buy a projector for the school!

There will be cake, refreshments, craft, quizzes, a raffle and much more.

If you would like to discuss any time you can offer — as a treasurer. chair, or vice chair they would be delighted to hear from you on 0115 932 1974



It's been great to welcome several visitors to our recent meetings and we hope many more will come and see what we do. On Tuesday 15th November we will be finding out how to do Tai Chi, then our Christmas Party (members only) is on 20th December. We help at the Trowell Christmas Event on 25th November, and meet again on Tuesday January 18th when we hear about "Spirella". We

have a Ladies' Beetle Drive on 24th January, on 21st February our speaker will take us to Hebbs Farmhouse Garden, and on 20th March we hear how 'Life can be Funny'. Our full programme and more information are on the Parish Council website. Visitors are very welcome, and we hope everyone will come to our Christmas Concert with Ilkeston Brass on Saturday 3rd December (tickets £5 including refreshments or pay on the door) and our Welcome New Year Barn Dance on Saturday 7th January with music by Colin & Margaret Tristram (tickets £6.50, BYO refreshments). Both these events are most enjoyable evenings, and very popular, so don't delay getting your tickets from Pat Wilson tel. 0115 9301337. All meetings and events are held in the Trowell Parish Hall.

We are also having a Christmas Outing to Shugborough on Thursday 1st December. The coach leaves Trowell Parish Hall at 3.30pm and we will leave Shugborough at 9pm. This is a very "Christmassy" outing with the decorated candlelit house and buildings, plenty of opportunity for shopping and sampling Chrstmas Fayre and music. Coach and entrance included for £16. At present there is room on the coach so get your seat booked – contact Pat Wilson on 0115 9301337.